**Approved** 

## Town of Randolph office of the selectmen

MINUTES OF MEETING – July 11, 2022

Members Present: John Turner, Michele Cormier, Paul Jadis Kathleen Kelly, Jonathan Gilson

Chief Dana Horne, Kevin Rousseau, Linda Dupont

The meeting began at 7 PM,

Vouchers were reviewed and signed.

Minutes from the previous meeting were approved.

\* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \*

## **DISCUSSION ITEMS AND MOTIONS:**

The board discussed the issue of NH RSA 236; junkyards within Randolph. They will be reviewing the NH RSA. This has been brought to the attention of the Planning Board Chairman to be reviewed and the possibility of creating an ordinance in the Land Use Ordinance.

The board reviewed and approved:

D14-22 Demolition Permit Martin & Elizabeth Johnson Existing Barn
15-22 Building Permit Jonathan Gilson Shed

Kathleen Kelly came before the board to update them on the standings of providing broadband to the entire town of Randolph and the on-going negotiations with Consolidated and Spectrum. The board thank Kathleen for all her efforts.

The water in the Ravine House Pool is flowing out faster than into the pool. Between the lack of rain and the leaks in the dam, the water level is difficult to maintain. Last year it was discovered that many leaks were seeping through the dam in many areas including from under the dam board foundation by placing a color dye into the water. Michele Cormier will contact the NH Dam Bureau to acquire their opinion on corrective measures going forward.

Chief Dana Horne expressed the need to purchase a commercial air compressor for the Fire Department. The cost would be around \$1500 plus another \$400 to extend the air line to the needed location.

Updating the emergency radios is another important consideration. To replace the entire Department's inventory would be over \$100,000. It was decided to check for grants or establish a replacement program of acquiring two radios a year and continue the rotation of replacements. Chief Horne asked if the NH DOT has considered placing rumble strips along US Route 2 in

Randolph, noting the recent two accidents, one of which was within the last few weeks. Chief Horne also stated, that if rumble strips were in place these possibly could have been prevented. Michele Cormier moved to approve the purchase of the commercial air compressor for the Fire Department. Paul Jadis seconded. All agreed.

Kevin Rousseau stated that he is in the process of placing the E-911 makers on the smaller roads in town. Kevin has contacted Nicon Crack Sealer regarding the yearly upkeep of Randolph Hill Road, he expects to see them this coming week.

Paul Jadis reviewed his notes and observations of Durand Road:

1. Most of the road is not in bad shape.

The meeting adjourned at 8.20 nm.

- 2. To concentrate on ditching, culverts and the removal of rocks.
- 3. Lowe's to Nate Peters .9 miles appears to be the worst area.

Paul suggested to concentrate on the worst areas and approach the project on a smaller scale. He will speak with CMA Engineering regarding this approach.

Randolph Board of Selectmen	
Minhala Carrier Chair	L.I. T. T. C. I. M. C.
Michele Cormier, Chair	John Turner, Selectmen
Paul A. Jadis, Selectmen	Linda Dupont, Assistant to the Selectmen